
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CITY OF PARRAMATTA COUNCIL HELD IN ST 
PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL, CLOISTER FUNCTION ROOMS, ON MONDAY, 12 
MARCH 2018 AT 6.32PM 

 
 

PRESENT 
 

The Lord Mayor, Councillor Andrew Wilson and Councillors Phil Bradley, Donna 
Davis, Robert Dwyer, Pierre Esber, Michelle Garrard (Deputy Lord Mayor), Paul 

Han, Steven Issa, Andrew Jefferies, Sameer Pandey, Dr Patricia Prociv, Bill Tyrrell, 
Lorraine Wearne and Martin Zaiter. 

 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO TRADITIONAL LAND OWNERS  

 
The Lord Mayor, Councillor Andrew Wilson, acknowledged the Burramattagal 
people of The Darug Nation as the traditional custodians of this land, and paid 
respect to their ancient culture and their elders past and present. 
 
NOTE: 
 
Councillor Barrak arrived at the meeting at 6.33pm during consideration 
of this matter.  
 

 
MINUTES 

13.3 SUBJECT Response to Post Gateway Review for the Planning 
Proposal for land at 55 Aird Street, Parramatta 

REFERENCE RZ/18/2015 - D05830960 

REPORT OF Project Officer-Land Use Planning 

 MOTION   (Garrard/ Esber) 
 
That the matter be deferred for a Councillor workshop to be held before 
the next Council Meeting and Council request an extension of time from 
the Department of Planning and Environment.  
 

1128 AMENDMENT  (Tyrrell/Barrak ) 
 
(a) That Council advise the NSW Department of Planning and 

Environment that it supports the conditions imposed by the Gateway 
determination for 55 Aird Street issued on 28 November 2017.  

(b) Further, that this report form the submission to the request of the 
Gateway determination and be forwarded to the Department of 
Planning and Environment.  

 
 The Amendment was put and carried and on being put as the Motion was 

again carried.  
  

 DIVISION The result being:- 
 



AYES:  Councillors B Barrak, D Davis, B Dwyer, P Han, S Issa, A 
Jefferies, S Pandey, P Prociv, W Tyrrell and M Zaiter 

 
NOES: Councillors P Bradley, P Esber, M Garrard, L Wearne and A 

Wilson 
 

 NOTE: 
 
1. Councillor Issa left the meeting at 9.42pm and returned at 

9.43pm during consideration of this matter.  
 

2. A Rescission Motion signed by Councillors Davis, Wearne and 
Barrak was tabled on this issue after the close of the Meeting.  

 
 
 

 


